

GRETTON PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk:  Katherine Noble, Church Cottage, Church Road, Tirley, Glos, GL19 4HH

Tel: 07930 634297, Email: grettonpc@gmail.com

Minutes of the Extraordinary meeting of Gretton Parish Council held on 

Thursday 15th October 2015 in Gretton Village Hall 
PRESENT Councillors John Hurley (Chairman), Peter Marriott, Pat Andrews and F Wood

IN ATTENDANCE Katherine Noble (Clerk and RFO) and 20 members of the public.

Before the start of the meeting members of the public were given the opportunity to raise any questions and make any comments, which included;

· Was the application put forward by Spitfire and have they made contact with the Council?  Cllr Hurley confirmed that the Parish Council has been approached by Spitfire but decided not to meet with them until after holding the public consultation meeting and this meeting.

· The official deadline for responses is tomorrow.  Another member of the public thought it was 2nd November.  The Clerk was asked to contact the Planning Officer and confirm that the Parish Council’s comments would not be submitted before 26th October.

· Were the plans circulated in the Newsletter produced by Spitfire.  This was confirmed and they are the same plans submitted to the Borough Council.

· All the affordable housing plots are at located together at the entrance of the site.

· The road design means that vehicles will be passing under two Wellingtonia
trees which have Preservation Orders on them, so the proposed road is not in the right location.  This information has been passed on to the Landscape Officer at the Borough Council.

· Are points submitted to the Council via email going to be addressed, with regards to the development going against policies?  

· How are residents notified of Council meetings?  It was confirmed that agendas are published on the Councils website and put on the noticeboard.  An email for this meeting was also circulated by Neighbourhood Watch.
1) Apologies for absence – Councillor G Hanson, County Councillor R Wilson and Borough Councillor J Day.

2) Declarations of Interest – P Andrews declared and interest in planning applications 15/01045/FUL and 15/01046/LBC by virtue of owning a neighbouring property.

3) Planning Matters

Planning Applications for consideration;

The Chairman agreed to change the order of the agenda and consider the smaller applications first.  A brief overview of planning law was read out.

15/00908/FUL – Proposed 1 dwelling with garage, improved vehicle access servicing drive, parking and turning area (revised scheme) at land adjacent Duglynch Lane - RESOLVED:  No comment.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.

4/15-16/12

15/01045/FUL & 15/01046/LBC - Proposed new single-storey garden room to side (south west) elevation at Well House, Winchcombe Road - RESOLVED:  No comment.  RECORD OF VOTING:  3 in favour and 1 abstention.

15/00980/FUL – Four-bay garage with guest accommodation over at Greenacres, Duglynch Lane - RESOLVED:  No comment.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.

15/01101/TCA – Remove Sycamore limbs overhanging garden and shed.  Remove horizontal limb off Scots Pine at 10 Working Lane - RESOLVED:  No objection.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour
15/00841/FUL – Residential development for the erection of 23 no. dwellings (including 9 affordable units) and associated landscaping, a new access, public open space and associated works at land rear of Church Row
J Hurley gave an overview of planning law relating to this application.

J Hurley read out comments submitted by G Hanson.  A lengthy decision took place regarding this application.

RESOLVED: Objection on the following grounds;

Flooding and drainage - the proposed site relieves flood waters from the village.  In heavy rain the storm water spills into foul water drains causing a potential backup of sewage into Church Row.  In the past the road has been completely flooded and impassable. Gloucestershire County Council has raised concerns about flooding.  The development will not only be vulnerable to flooding it will contribute to it in adjacent areas of the village.

Traffic volumes will cause problems in all areas of the village.  The traffic survey does not represent the volume and speed of vehicle movements recorded independently by the Parish Council’s warning sign.  The access is at a dangerous point at the entrance to the village where cars speed around a blind corner.  The proposed road to the site will threaten the established Wellingtonia trees, which have preservation orders on them, in the hedgerow of the adjoining property.

The lack of parking is a concern, as it is unrealistic to expect residents to walk or cycle to neighbouring towns or places of work.  There is already a parking issue within the village and this development does not provide adequate parking for the residents let alone any visitors.

The size of the development is inappropriate for the village representing an 11.5% increase from around 200 homes in Gretton and Gretton fields.  Only 60 houses have been built in the village in the last 50 years and the largest previous development is around 10 homes.  The site would be extending the village boundary.

It is in an area of special landscape value, and the mitigation suggested is only a token.  The habitat survey has not been sufficiently thorough and the development will have an undue environmental effect especially as Great Crest Newts are found in the neighbouring property and could also be on the site. 

The village survey and subsequent village consultation meetings have shown that the majority of villagers are strongly against developments of this size and type.  The residents are not against additional housing, however, the size and dentistry of this development will change the nature of the village.  Whilst the JCS is not yet approved the village was not regarded as suitable for development due to its limited infrastructure.
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The housing mix is not what is needed for the village, 60% will be unaffordable.  The layout is poor and groups all the affordable housing in one small area.  The public open spaces are left over rather than usefully designed to enhance the village or connect with it.  The design of houses and layout is unimaginative.

RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.
The meeting closed at 8.32pm.
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